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Tuesday, November 10, 2015

Call to Order/Attendance:
Secretary Wayne King called the meeting to order.  Treasurer Deanne Bihler was also in attendance as well as approximately 10 other residents.  Previous meeting was 9/15/15.  Copies of all minutes are available on the SRRHoA website.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Bihler gave treasurers report, indicating very little activity in the current period and the balance in banks of approximately $14,800.  
ACC Update: 
Steve Stech reported on behalf of the ACC indicting the RV parking/storage issues, which had been known to be temporary have been resolved.  Discussion continued on the importance of communications with residents to ensure the covenants are followed.  Stech also indicated a few submissions have been made or are in progress on property improvements, primarily landscaping and solar panels.
Neighborhood Watch Update:  
No update.
By-Law Committee Update:
No update.
CenCON update: 
No significant matters other than Arapahoe Road widening project.  Residents are reminded current information can be found on the web at http://www.centennialco.gov/Public-Works/arapahoe-road-waco-to-himalaya.aspx.  
Old Business:
· Street maintenance and sidewalk request
While it is positive to several larger cracks have been milled and filled, and some sealing has occurred starting at the “South” entrance, King indicated communications with the City of Centennial continue.  Specifically to ensure the work is resumed, since it seems to have stalled, and also to ensure the work is performed adequately.   At least one patch/fill on S. Picadilly is not reasonably level with the existing street, creating a “speedbump” effect when crossing, and in many of the sealed cracks the material has already shrunk rendering the seal inadequate.  The City indicated they intend to continue the work both this fall /winter as weather permits and again in the spring.  They expected some filler to shrink and will second coat.  Finally, attempts will be made to level the higher patches.  King indicated he will stay in close contact with both Mike Nelson in the public works department and Ken Lucas, our city council representative to keep this project high on the priority list.
The request to have a sidewalk is still pending, no new developments as this is subject to funding in the capital improvements budget.  Phelps and King both continue conversations with City in attempt to increase this projects relative priority amongst all items, and also increase funding to the CIP budget.  However, this continues to be a challenge.
· Halloween Hayride:
All agreed the annual hayride was a resounding success and thanks to all that make it happen – Steve Stech for driving the trailer and coordinating the decoration, Kelly Akulshin for getting the flyers out and coordinating the route/times, the Pachorek’s for donating tasty pumpkin beer from their Lost Highway Brewpub, which was consumed by all who joined the pre and post ride get together at the Kings Barn.  
After some discussion it was decided that in future years the Hayride should be held on the actual Halloween holiday, versus a proximate weekend, and that the route times and order also stay the same as such consistency help the homeowners know what to expect and increases participation.  
New Business:
· Holiday Party:
The annual Holiday Party will be held on December 6th at the Saddle Rock Golf Course Clubhouse starting at approximately 6:00 pm.  More details will follow in fliers to the Residents.  
· Entrance Lighting:
Come join your neighbors in helping decorate our entrances at 10:00 am on November 14th.  Jacks will also be decorating some of the taller trees similar to previous years.   
Next HOA Meeting, Tuesday, January  12th, 7pm, Grandview High School, Room L200
Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Wayne King
Secretary, Saddle Rock Ranches Homeowners Association
